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Premier Sevens Division 5 make THBC History 
2017 is shaping out to be a stellar year for Tweed Heads Bowls Club. Following on from the 
success of Division A in the Tweed Valley Shield, in our debut year Tweed Heads have also 
gone on to dominate the 2017 Premier Sevens Division 5 competition. Stampeding home with 
the winners cheque, Player and Manger Patti Griffiths had the following to say about the side,  
ñ We should all be so proud of each other, we played great all season and the charisma within 
that side, well, you had to be there to feel it.ò   
Division 5 finished on top of the sectional ladder and were in fine form leading up to finals day. 
ñThere was no individual in the teamò states Patti, ñeveryone supported each other and the last 
day was absolutely fabulous, I still haven't come down from it. I've won a couple of flags before, 
but the atmosphere was nothing like it was on Saturday.ò Saturday saw Tweed Heads defeat  
Ipswich  in the quarter final and then Sunnybank in the semi final, and best of all on all 3 rinks. 
A Sunday showdown saw Tweed Heads then go on to defeat Southport in an edge of your seat 
final, and to their credit, this was a hard earnt win with Tweed Heads picking up several shots 
in the final two ends to get 2 of 3 rinks over the line. What a fabulous way to see out the      
season. Congratulations and well done, we couldnôt be any prouder of your bowling efforts and 
the standard of professionalism that was displayed by all players throughout the season. You 
are a credit to our club. 
After a successful couple of months it can be said that Tweed Heads along with the various   
selectors panels have made some positive choices leading into the 2017 bowling season. They 
should also be congratulated on their efforts and contribution in moving the club forward. 

Tweed Ospreys Bulletin 
All the News On and Off the Greens 



Triples Close - 18th May  2017 

Rd 1. 25th May Final 6th July 

Indoor Triples Close - 18th May 2017 

Rd 1. 26th May Final 30th June 
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Ladies Bowls  

Championships 

The Ladies Championship Pairs final was 
played Saturday 29th April. Congratulations to 
the 2017 Winners Jessica Srisamruaybai and 
Melissa Larcombe the final score 28ð20.   
Well done to finalists and this years Runners 
Up Margaret Benson and  Julie Kent. 

Ladies Open Singles Event 

Saturday 10th & Sunday 10th June 2017 
Total Prize Money: $2600.00 
Winner Receives: $1000.00 
Entry Fee is $25 per person, and this event is 
limited to 84 players. 
Entries Close Thursday 8th June 2017 

For all details on 2017 Carnivals at THBC go to:   

http://thbc.com.au/bowls/bowls-carnivals/ 

Championships Closing  in May 

The Ladies Championship Singles final was 
played Tuesday 2nd May. Congratulations to 
International Tweed Heads Star player, our 
2017 Ladies Champion, Hiro Emura, the final 
score 25 to 17. Another fine effort by Wendy 
Wilson to make the Ladies Championship final. 
Well Done. 

Tweed Heads Bowls Club was one of two clubs 
to host the Queensland Ladies Indoor         
Qualifyers on Saturday 22nd of April.  
Congratulations to Kristy Thatcher who is one 
of five Queensland Ladies to qualify for the 
main event, the 2017 Australian Indoor      
Championships. 
The Australian Indoor Championships will be 
played at Tweed Heads from Monday 28th    
August through to Thursday 31st  August 
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vǳŜŜƴǎƭŀƴŘŜǊ 
Congratulations to our youngest THBC super star Jessica Srisamruaybai 
and Kristy Thatcher who both recently won gold representing Queensland in 
the Australian Sides Championships in Adelaide. Kristy was also awarded 
player of the series for the Queensland Women's Side.  
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EASTER PARTY DAY 

Pictured Above from L to R:  Doreen 
Kendall, Margery Croghan, Dorothy 
Stewart and  Erica Lindwall.  Awarded 
Prizes for Best Easter Bonnets. 

The Ladies Club held their very popular Easter Party Day 
on Thursday 13th of April. A great turn out saw the bowlers 
lounge full of happy little Easter egg hunters, in fact each 
bowler who attended received a stunning little decorated 
craft basket with a small baby chick and Easter egg of their 
own. What a fabulous effort by Providores Laurina Spencer 
and Connie Legget as well as their dedicated group of    
helpers, the bowlers lounge was transformed into an Easter     
paradise.  



Bowls Communiqueô Continued 

Mens Bowls  

Club Championships:    
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The final of the Menôs Indoor Singles was 
played Tuesday 11th of April. Congratulations 
to the 2017 Winner our very own THBC 
Bowls Coordinator Mr. Paul Girdler. Also a 
fantastic effort by this years Runner Up,   
Kevin Dixon, the final score 25-10. 

Mens Carnivals 

For all details on 2017 Carnivals at THBC go to:   

http://thbc.com.au/bowls/bowls-carnivals/ 

Monday 22nd May 
Total Prize Money: $2000.00 
Entry Fee is $20 per person which includes 3 
games of 14 ends or the bell, morning tea, 
lunch (served after the first game) and after 
game snacks. 

Mens Classic Pairs:    

The final of the Menôs Championship 
Pairs was played Saturday 22nd of 
April. Congratulations to three time 
winners of this event Greg Ash and 
Max Jaffray the final score 28-11. 
Well done to finalists and this years 
runners up Jason Neville and Brian 
Pearce. 

Championships Opening in May 

Senior Singles Open - 26th May  2017 

Close 23rd June 

Rd 1. 30th June Final 28th July 

B Grade Singles Open- 26th May 2017 

Close 23rd June 

Rd 1. 2nd July Final 16th July 

Indoor Pairs Open- 26th May 2017 

Close 23rd June 

Rd 1. 4th July Final 8th August 

 



Blue Division:    

Premier 7’s 
Finals Fever 

Division 1. 60+ 
A quarter final match up saw Tweed Heads 
face up against Sandgate Bowls Club on      
Saturday 8th of April 2017. A 35-10 win in the 
fours and a 24-14 shot win in the pairs, meant 
that Tweed Heads defeated Sandgate 2 rinks 
to 1. Advancing to the Semi Final stage that 
same afternoon, Tweed Heads were up against  
tough opposition, Robina Bowls Club. 

Winning 12 of the 21 ends played, the fours 
combination skipped by Ron Gurr sat at 17 all 
on the 20th end with one end left to play.       
Securing 1 shot on the final end meant that 
Tweed defeated Robina 18 shots to 17.         
Unfortunately Tweed fell shy of a win in both 
the Pairs and Singles discipline and thus our 
hopes of reaching the final had come to an 
end. It was outstanding to see our Division 1 
60+ bowlers make the finals in their first year in 
this competition and I am sure they will all be 
looking to go one step further in 2018. Well 
done to all players involved. 

Division 1 60+ Players:   June Beverley, Jon 
Bosisto, Steve Goodman, Geoff Grey, Ron 
Gurr, Frances Hewitt, Gary Hewitt, Lyn 
Jaffray, Alan Tannock, Sheryll Wall,  Val 
Young, Barbara Whyte Manager 

Summer Nines 

Purple Division:    

After 8 Rounds the Summer Nines Purple side 
had fought their way back into 6th spot with 
one round left to be played. Unfortunately due 
to inclement weather Tweed Heads had to  
forfeit there final Round against McKenzie 
Park and therefore remained 6th on the final 
standing ladder. Although a rough start to the 
season, it was admirable how the Blue          
Division seemed to grow as a side as the   
competition went on, and some fantastic      
results were achieved in the last  6 Rounds 
played. It has certainly been a great              
experience for the women chosen in the side 
(this was a new concept in 2017) and as a   
bystander it has been nice to see all our     
players  unite as one club, Tweed Heads 
Bowls Club. 
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Division 5. 
Front Page Story: 
A dominant force, Tweed Heads Division 5 
Premier Sevens once again took to the green 
in  full confidence on finals weekend going 
through with 3 straight wins to take out the 
2017 winners title.  This was the first year 
that Tweed Heads Bowls Club had played in 
the Premier Sevens Competition, and it has 
been an outstanding effort by all players    
involved. Congratulations to the following 
bowling members who were in the winning 
side. 
Division 5 Players: Estelle Bartrim, Len 
Byrne, Jim Croghan, John Griffiths, Patti 
Griffiths, Robert   Kaehler, Denise      
Meulman, Jason Neville, Alan Nimmo, 
Paul Price, Alan Tannock, Danial Walker  

Bowls Communiqueô Continued 

With one round left to play before finals, the 
Tweed Heads Summer Nines Purple Side    
sat on top of the ladder two points ahead of 
Musgrave Hill. With another win against 
McKenzie Park in Round 9, Tweed Heads 
were looking great come finals day. Finishing 
on top of the ladder meant that the Purple     
Division bypassed the Semi Final with a front 
seat ticket to a final match up against Mc    
Kenzie Park. Unfortunately although Tweed 
were able to secure two rink wins, it was not 
enough to secure the overall, the final score 66 
to 68  with Tweed missing out on a place in the 
Grand Final by a mere 2 shots. A shattered 
side but one that we can all congratulate. The 
Purple Division went through the entire season 
undefeated and watching from the side line it 
has been great to see some of our rookie   
players combine with some of our more        
experienced members to do so well in such a 
highly regarded strong competition. 



Sunday 25th June to       

Wednesday 28th June  

Featuring Sectional Play  

ENTRY FEE 
$10.00 
 

WHAT YOU GET: 
¶ 18 Ends of Scrounges 
¶ 3   End Semi-Finals and Final 
¶ Prize Money for 1st, 2nd & 3rd    

 
 

START TIME  
¶ Burgers at 6.30pm 
¶ Play commences at 7pm 
 

DRESS CODE  
Smart Casual and Bowls Shoes 
 

ENTRIES   
¶ Use Scrounger cards at matchbox 
¶ Twilight Scrounger Rules Apply 

AND A  HAMBURGER  

TWILIGHT 

Bowls Communiqueô Continued 
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Coaching with GIRDS 

Specialised individual Coaching is 

now being offered by Paul Girdler to 

our full bowling members who feel 

they require coaching on ALL aspects 

of our game. Video analysis will be 

offered as required to each bowler. 

Sessions go for approximately 45 

minutes. 

If Interested in taking up this great   

offer, please record your name on the 

sheet displayed outside the match 

box on the coaches corner cork 

board. 

нлмт ¢²995 ht9b tw9aL9w {LbD[9{ 

plus a chance to win a 

GOLDEN NUGGET  WILDCARD! 

For more details & Conditions of Play  visit the THBC Website                                   

http://thbc.com.au/portfolio/tweed-open-premier-singles-tops/ 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=hambuger+clip+art&view=detailv2&qpvt=hambuger+clip+art&id=DD42450450AB8D04F42B9E5E8D16E3D02AD178C9&selectedIndex=8&ccid=lTvc6EgW&simid=607998260280821609&thid=OIP.M953bdce8481682dbb4fb07a8169f9b12o0


Bowls Communiqueô Continued 

Tweed Ospreys Bulletin   8 

  UMPIRES CORNER 
NO:1 
 

This new monthly bulletin is being supplied by the THBC Umpires panel 
in an effort to update members on the Laws of Bowls and also discuss 
correct Green Etiquette. We will endeavour to give you the plain English 
version of what the law means. If you have any Laws that you want      
clarified in future issues please write them down and hand them to      
Russell or Frances. 
 

Green Etiquette is important for the fun and enjoyment of all who play bowls. 
Law 13 ñPossession of the Rinkò states that the rink belongs to the person or 
team whose bowl is being played and that once that bowl comes to rest the 
rink then belongs to the other person or team. 
 

Law 12 states that when not in possession of the rink you must stand at least 1 
metre behind the player on the mat and any players at the head not in          
possession of the rink must be     behind the jack and away from the head. You 
do not have to be on the bank but you must be well away from the head. Also 
this means that until it is your teams turn to bowl, you cannot walk in or around 
the head to view who has shot or what shot you or your team will be playing 
with your next bowl. 
 

Umpires are regularly asked about who does what when a bowl gets      
accidentally moved. 
 

Scenario: The team in possession of the rink is holding 2 shots by about 
1cm distance and the skip walked through the head to give instructions to his 
third and accidentally moved the opponents nearest bowl. The skip quickly     
replaces the moved bowl but the opponent states that they actually get to         
replace the bowl and picks the moved bowl up and puts it in a position where 
they now have the shot. Who is right? 
 

Answer: Unfortunately, the opponent is correct. Law 37.1.4 States that if a 
bowl at rest is moved then the opposition must put the bowl back to what they 
believe was its former position, and that if the moved bowl displaced other 
bowls then the opposition should also put those bowls back to their former     
positions. So if the opponent believes that is the former position then that is the 
position. So do not walk through the head and watch where you are walking, as 
some opponents may not always do the sporting thing. 
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The Domina-BCIB District Sides Championships is the marquee event on Queenslandôs bowling 

calendar, with districts going head-to-head in separate menôs and womenôs competitions.   

These teams battle it out, not only for bragging rights, but also for the chance to be crowned 

Queenslandôs top bowling district. 

The competition is held over four days, with approximately 550 players and team officials          

attending each year.                                                                                                                             

Other clubs involved in hosting this event include, Coolangatta, South Tweed and Tugun. 

THBC representatives selected to play in the Gold Coast Tweed Yellow Menôs District Side      

Include: Greg Ash, Kevin Dixon, Paul Girdler, Max Jaffray, Criag Larcombe and Steven Tong. 

THBC representatives selected to play in the Gold Coast Tweed Ladies District Side Include: 

Melissa Larcombe and Wendy Wilson . 

Good luck and good bowling to all. 

District Sides Championships 
Wednesday 3rd May — Saturday 6th May 2017 

Tweed Heads Bowls Club will be hosting        

the following Major Events in May 

Qld State Championships 
Monday 8th May — Sunday 21st May 2017 

Queenslandôs State Championships are open to all Bowls Queensland affiliated bowlers. 
These championships enable players to compete for state titles in Singles, Pairs, Mixed Pairs, 
over-60s Pairs, Triples and Fours. 

Capturing a coveted state crown places the winner in the company of some of Queenslandôs 
greatest bowlers. 

Winners of the Singles, Pairs, Triples and Fours advance to the Australian Championships - 
November 27 to December 1, 2017  

Saturday 28th May — Sunday 29th May 2017 
The Queensland Indoor qualifying rounds are conducted at appointed clubs throughout the 
state, giving players an  opportunity to qualify through to the Australian Indoor Championships.  

Queensland Indoor Men’s 
Qualifying Rounds 

 



“Best of the Best” to contest the ‘2017 Golden Nugget Prestige Singles’.  

Defending champion and Singles Legend Jeremy Henry goes for the double in this 
year’s Golden Nugget Prestige Singles event, and will face top opposition from the star 
studded men’s field including current World Singles Champion New Zealand’s        
Shannon Mcilroy and a host of Australia’s top bowlers including current Australian    
Singles Champion of Champion Scott Thulborn, Current Asia Pacific Singles Champion 
Aron Sherriff, and 2016 World Singles Silver medallist Ryan Bester as well as a host of 

other current and former International super stars. 
 

Two previous menôs winners included in this yearôs field are Kelvin Kerkow (1994, 1997, 2008 
and 2011) and Ryan Bester (2014, 2015)  
 

In the ladies' field, defending champion New Zealandôs Jo Edwards is in stellar form and out 
to win her 5th Golden Nugget title. Jo faces tough opposition from a mountain of ladies talent 
including current World Singles Champion and old rival Australiaôs Karen Murphy, 2016     
Australian Open Singles winner Natasha Scott, and a wealth of Ladies International bowling 
talent. 
 

Six previous ladies winners included in this yearôs field are Karen Murphy, (1996, 1997, 1999, 
2001, and 2003), Carmen Anderson (2008 and 2010) the Australian Captain Lynsey Clarke 
(2006), Rebecca Van Asch (2012), Natasha Scott (2014), and Anne Johns (2015) 
 

Making their debuts in the Ladies field, current Canadian representative and singles bronze 
medallist at the recent World Championships Kelly McKerihan. Debuting in the Menôs field is 
young Scottish International Kevin Anderson and local talent Steven Tong. 
  

The 2017 Golden Nugget Invitation Prestige Singles is "The Best Singles event on the 
planet" now in its 31

st
 consecutive year, held at the Tweed Heads Bowls Club. Competition 

commences on Monday 31
st
 July with an Opening Ceremony at 11.15am followed by round 1 

at 1.00pm.  Two rounds will be played on both Tuesday and Wednesday before the           

semi-finals and finals on Thursday 3rd August.  
 

Corporate seating will be available for purchase from Thursday 1
st
 June. Bookings will be     

taken at the clubs reception on 07-5536-3800. 
 

THBC will again broadcast an up to date Live Scoreboard for every match and every end from 
our clubs website http://thbc.com.au/bowls/ 
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THE 2017   
MEDIA RELEASE 

http://thbc.com.au/bowls/
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THE  FIELD 

MEN’S FIELD   LADIES FIELD   

Kevin Anderson QLD Carmen Anderson NSW 
Ryan Bester QLD Lynsey Clarke QLD 
Jeremy Henry NSW Jo Edwards NZ 
Kelvin Kerkow QLD Anne Johns NSW 
Shannon McIlroy NZ Kristina Kristic WA 
Aron Sherriff NSW Carla Krizanic VIC 
Aaron Teys NSW Kelly McKerihen CAN 
Scott Thulborn SA Karen Murphy NSW 
Steven Tong QLD Ellen Ryan NSW 
Corey Wedlock NSW Natasha Scott NSW 
Aaron Wilson VIC Rebecca Van Asch TAS 
WILDCARD TOPS   WILDCARD TOPS   

Pictured Right:  
2016 Golden Nugget 

Winners 

Jo Edwards &  
Jeremy Henry 

Monday 31st July — Thursday 3rd August 2017 



 

 

PLEASE NOTE 

RE: VOLUNTEERS 
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In preparation for our busy period, the Bowls 

Office has created a permanent Volunteers 

Wanted fixture on the whiteboard outside of 

the men's toilet in the bowlers lounge. This 

space will be used to advertise THBC major 

events and functions and  provide  members 

an opportunity to put themselves forward to 

volunteer and help with the smooth running of 

these events. Please visit this space           

frequently as it will have lists for some of our 

biggest and best events including the very 

popular Golden Nugget and The Australian 

Indoor Championships. 

 

 

IMPORTANT DATES 
FOR 2017 

Australian Indoor Championships 
Monday 28th - Thursday 31st August 

The Golden Nugget 
Monday 31st July  - Thursday 3rd August 

The Junior Golden Nugget 
Saturday 22nd  - Sunday 23rd July 

Tweed Open Premier Singles 
Sunday 25th - Wednesday 28th June 

The Tweed Heads Bowls Club extends a 
warm  welcome to the following new    
bowling members and hope they           
thoroughly enjoy everything our great club 
has to    offer:  

¶ Garry Bell 

¶ Gail Compton 

¶ Brian  Kent 

New Members: 


